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January 31, 2011

To Whom It May Concern:

RE:(I) Environmental Performance Test Report
Roadbond EN 1™ - Patented Road Base Stabilizer
C.S.S. Technology, Inc.
P.O. Box 549
Tolar, Texas 76476

(2) TALEM, Inc. Letter Report and Analytical Report No. 081222009, Roadbond
Green Project.

Gentlemen:

This letter is written pursuant to a request from Steve Merritt ofC.S.S. Technology, Inc. Since TALEM, Inc. has
been involved in several environmental studies related to the use of Road bond EN pM, Mr. Merritt felt that we were
qualified to review and comment on a study conducted by GemChem, Inc. entitled "Environmental Performance
Test Report" (See Reference 1 above). In accordance with this request, we have reviewed the report and our opinion
is provided herein.

The purpose of the GemChem, Inc. study was to determine ifRoadbond EN ITM soil stabilizer is safe to use, and is
an environmentally friendly road bonding application on dirt and gravel roadways in the Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania. The GemChem study was conducted in accordance with standard acute & chronic toxicity testing
guidelines and procedures EPA-717-C-1l8, EPA-821-R-02-013, EPA-823-B-98-004, OECD 215, and OPPTS
850.1075. Based on these procedures, soil samples treated with Roadbond EN pM in accordance with
manufacturer's recommendations were subjected to 28-day chronic tests utilizing rainbow trout. The results of these
tests showed that there was no significant difference in the mortality and growth of the fish exposed to Roadbond
EN 1™ compared to those not exposed.

After reviewing the GemChem, Inc. letter report and supporting data, we agree with their conclusion that Roadbond
EN 1™ is environmentally safe to fish when applied in accordance with the manufacturer's recommended
application rates. Furthermore, TALEM, Inc. has conducted analytical studies on Roadbond EN 1™ treated soils
samples that also support that the product is environmentally safe (Reference 2 above).

If you have any questions and/or comments regarding this opinion letter, please feel free to contact me at 214-675-
7948 or 817-335-1186.

Sincerely,

Bob Garrett
VP Special Projects
TALEM, Inc.


